
April 11, 2023

Dear Parents,

I am writing to inform you that construction work will begin this week on Reagan premises. Our
aim is to improve the facilities at our school and provide a better learning environment for our
students.

The safety of our students, staff, and visitors is of the utmost importance to us. Therefore, we
have taken all necessary precautions to ensure that the construction site is secured and made
safe this week. We have also instructed our contractors to adhere to strict safety measures at
all times while working on the site.

Starting next week, we would like to inform you that vehicles will not be allowed to park on the
southeast side (curb to curb) of Halsey Avenue. This is to ensure the safety of our students
and staff during school hours. We kindly request that you make alternative parking (drop off /
pick up) arrangements during this time.

We understand that the construction may cause some inconvenience, but we assure you that
we are taking all necessary steps to minimize the impact on our school community. We
appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this time.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. Thank you for
your continued support and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Mike Roemer


